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Dear Parents/Carers,
It has been great to see all our learners back in school  this week looking lovely and smart in our school colours.
Everyone has adapted so well to the new systems we have in place both within the school grounds and inside the building. The team here at Clerkhill would like to thank you all for your co-operation over the past few days. With the extreme weather added to the mix, our first day back to school was the most unusual I think I have ever experienced and one I shall not forget in a hurry!
Arrival at and Leaving School

· The Scottish Government Guidance advises school leaders should consider the staggering of arrival and exits from school
·  Due to our large numbers at Clerkhill, as you know, we have made the following arrangements for pupils arriving and leaving school
P1-4 Pupils

To enable parents of our P1-4 pupils to accompany  their children into the school grounds (should they wish to do so) and also adhere to social distancing within the schools grounds, the following staggered starts and finishes are in place for our P1-4 classes during
Term 1. 
	Class
	Start Time
	Finish Time
	Door

	P1M
	9:00am
	3:00pm
	P1 Door

	P1/2B
	9:10am
	3:10pm
	Nursery Door

	P1B
	9:20am
	3:20pm
	P1 Door

	P2S
	9:00am
	3:00pm
	P2 Door

	P2A
	9:10am
	3:10pm
	P2 Door

	P3P
	9:00am
	3:00pm
	P3/4 Door

	P3Q
	9:00am
	3:00pm
	P3/4 Door

	P4A
	9:10am
	3:10pm
	P3/4 Door

	P4S
	9:10am
	3:10pm
	P3/4 Door


· To enable adults to adhere to social distancing in the playgrounds, parents accompanying their children to the play areas or picking their children up from school should not arrive in the school grounds earlier than their allocated time, Parents should also make their way from the school grounds as soon as their child has entered the building or indeed has been released by their class teacher at the end of the school day. 
Again I MUST emphasis that parents should vacate the school grounds as soon as their child has been dismissed at the end of the day and should not congregate within the school grounds at this point
· Parents who are accompanying their children to the school grounds or waiting to collect them at the end of the school day, should wait within the designated waiting area (marked by a line on the ground in the playground), adhering to social distancing guidelines. We have now also placed coloured dots on the ground to further enable parents to social distance when waiting for their children. If you feel social distancing may be an issue, parents are encouraged to wear a mask for their own protection
· Parents should ensure they always walk on the left when on narrow walkways within the school grounds. Should you be unable to adhere to social distancing within the grounds, we would advise that a face covering be worn
·  For parents of P3 & P4 pupils who feel their child may enter or leave the school grounds on their own do not need to accompany them into the grounds or indeed wait for them in the playground at the end of the day. Please note: You should make your child aware of pick up arrangements each day if you are not collecting them in the playground
·  We do, however, request that all our P1 & 2 pupils are collected by a known adult at the end of each day
· On arrival at school, pupils should proceed straight into their class through their allocated door. They should not wait in the playground. Please note, the doors will not be open until specific start times (please see table above)
· An adult will be on duty in each playground to direct children to their appropriate door. 

P5-7 Pupils

· Doors will be open from 8:50am – 9:10am for our P5-7 pupils and they should enter their classroom as soon as they arrive in the school grounds via the door outlined below
· P5-7 PUPILS SHOULD NOT ARRIVE AT SCHOOL BEFORE 8:50am
·  Parents of P5-7 pupils should not enter the school grounds or wait in the playground at either the start or the end of the school day
P5-7 pupils are capable of entering and leaving the school grounds independently. 
· Pupils may bring their bike or scooter to school should they wish to do so

	Class
	Arrival at school
	Finish Time
	Door

	P5E
	8:50am – 9:10am
	3:05pm
	P5/6 door (via senior playground)

	P5M
	8:50am – 9:10am
	3:05pm
	P5/6 door (via senior playground)

	P5/6M
	8:50am – 9:10am
	3:05pm
	Fire Exit at Reception (via P3/4 Playground)

	P6C
	8:50am – 9:10am
	3:00pm
	P5/6 Door (via senior playground)

	P6L
	8:50am – 9:10am
	3:00pm
	P5/6 Door (via senior playground)

	P7S
	8:50am – 9:10am
	2:55pm
	Fire Exit Door in Classroom (via senior playground)

	P7F
	8:50am – 9:10am
	2:55pm
	Middle Area Door (at top of steps in senior playground)

	P7P
	8:50am – 9:10am
	2:55pm
	Middle Area Door (at top of steps in senior playground) * please note this is a slight change to previous arrangements


Playtimes

· For the first three weeks of term there will be no tuck shop served. This will be reviewed with kitchen staff at the end of Week 3.

School Dinners

· To enable us to prevent large groups of children coming together for lunch in our hall, the majority of our pupils will have their lunch served in their classroom for the time being although this may change in the coming weeks
· On the whole, times for lunch have remained normal, or very close to normal for the majority of our year groups. Details of lunch times are in the table below
	
	Lunchtime

	P1M
	12:15 – 13:00

	P1B
	12:15 – 13:00

	P1/2B
	12:15 – 13:00

	P2S
	12:15 – 13:00

	P2A
	12:15 – 13:00

	P3P
	12:15 – 13:00

	P3Q
	12:15 – 13:00

	P4A
	12:00 – 12:45

	P4S
	12:00- 12:45

	P5E
	12:00 – 12:45

	P5M
	12:00 – 12:45

	P5/6M
	12:00 – 12:45

	P6C
	12:05 – 12:50

	P6L
	12:05 – 12:50

	P7P
	12:30 – 13:15

	P7S
	12:30 – 13:15

	P7F
	12:30 – 13:15


· To enable us to stagger year groups in the play areas together, some groups will go out to play first before having their lunch (P4s and P5s)
· During Week 2, pupils will be offered one cold choice and one hot choice (available to order in the normal way from the school kitchen). They may also take a packed lunch from home. School dinner choices for Week 2 are as follows:
	
	Monday 17th August
	Tuesday 18th August
	Wednesday 19th August
	Thursday 20th August
	Friday 21st August

	Hot Choice
	Pork Sausages in Yorkshire pudding and gravy with

mashed potatoes and

carrots
	Cheese and Tomato Pizza with tomato wedges, carrot sticks and chips
	Spaghetti Bolognaise with sweetcorn and garlic bread
	Macaroni Cheese with peas and crusty bread
	Sausage Roll with beans and mashed potatoes

	Cold Choice
	Tuna Sandwich
	Chicken Mayo Sandwich
	Cheese Sandwich
	Ham Sandwich 
	Chicken Mayo Wrap


· Please note: there will be no water or juice provided with a school lunch – pupils should bring their own water bottle from home

· As meals are being delivered to classes in decomposable containers, everything included in the hot choice will be placed in the container. Unfortunately pupils will not be able to request that certain items be removed from their container (separate arrangements are in place for children with medical needs and specific dietary requirements)
· Pupils will also be able to go off-site (home) for lunch but are requested to remain off site until the end of the lunch break – our lunches are set up in such a way that only one year group is outside in each playground at one time
· Please note: for pupils taking a packed lunch from home, they will be asked to take all their rubbish home so it would be beneficial if parents could supply them with a small plastic bag to put their rubbish inside to then place within their packed lunch box
School Resources

· As intimated last week, pupils may now take a school bag with them to school. However, there is no need for them to bring a pencil case or writing utensils with them as each child will be provided with their own set of resources which will be solely for their use
· Water bottles should also be brought to school (please note, to minimise the spread of infection, children will not be permitted to drink from the water fountains around school. They will, however be allowed to replenish their water bottle from the water fountain). We would therefore urge you to provide your child with their own water bottle each day
· As we are encouraging pupils to cough or sneeze into tissues we would be grateful if parents of P3-7 children could provide their children with a small pack of Handy Wipe tissues which can be kept in their individual tray at their work stations. A box of tissues for children to access will be available in P1 & 2 classes. To help us keep our stock of tissues replenished we would be grateful if parents of our P1 & P2 children would consider sending a box of tissues to school with their child. This will ensure we always have a supply of tissues available

Clothing
· It is important that pupils are wearing garments and footwear which they can fasten and un-fasten independently as staff are required to routinely maintain the 2m distancing guidance and will be restricted in the level of assistance that they can provide.
THIS YEAR, MORE THAN EVER, IT IS EXTREMELY IMPORTANT THAT ALL ITEMS OF CLOTHING ARE CLEARLY LABELLED WITH YOUR CHILD’S NAME
PE

· Guidance received from Education Scotland is advising that PE should be undertaken outdoors. In this regard, the staff next week will be agreeing PE slots to be taken outdoors. These days and times will be communicated with parents during Week Beginning 24th August. On days when children have their PE slot, they should come to school wearing appropriate clothing for PE. They will not be permitted to take PE kits into school to change into. More details to follow

· Pupils will also have the opportunity to enjoy learning outdoors at other points through the week
Opportunities for dialogue with staff
· Under normal circumstances opportunities for dialogue with staff would often present themselves at the school door at the beginning or end of the pupil day. This will not be possible for the time being and any parent wishing to engage directly with a teacher should do so by contacting the class teacher via See Saw once new class accounts have been activated. Alternatively parents may contact the school office,  by phone or email (clerkhill.sch@aberdeenshire.gov.uk), but not in person, requesting an opportunity to have a conversation with the class teacher and indicating briefly the aspect requiring discussion
· Teachers will not be able to engage in dialogue with parents at the start or end of the day. As stated above, parents should vacate the school grounds as quickly as possible after drop off/ pick up time
· Unfortunately, parents are not allowed to access the school building unless an appointment has been made. Please note also that we need to minimise the handing in of forgotten snacks / lunches to the office as this could very easily be a source of spreading the infection. We would therefore request that parents ensure their children come to school prepared and organised for the day ahead.

ALL pupils are expected to enter school via their allocated doors and should not be taken into the main reception by parents unless a prior arrangement has been made with the Head Teacher. Should a pupil arrive late at school then parents will have no option but to bring them to the reception however this is to be discouraged. Good timekeeping is an essential life skill which should be encouraged and nurtured in our young people. Should pupils arrive late to school on more than 5 occasions,  the usual school attendance procedures will be followed and actioned.
We look forward to welcoming ALL our learners back to school on Monday 17th August at the start time their class or stage has been allocated.

Kindest Regards,
Mrs Murray
Friday 14th August 2020
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